
In Memory..........................2

Donations...........................2

New Member .....................2

Census 2020......................2

Museum Flyer ....................3

The Enterprise 1918
Articles.........................4 & 5

Inside This Issue

Newsletter No. 150 - June 2020

July 20 ...........Board Meeting

Aug. 17 ...........Board Meeting

Sept. 21 .......General Meeting
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Dec. 21 ........General Meeting

General meetings are held at:
Magnolia Center

601 Grand Ave. - 7:00 p.m.

Board Meetings are held at:
Society Museum

80 Chestnut Ave. - 7:00 p.m.

Members are welcome to
Board Meetings.

Members and non-members
are welcome to 

General Meetings.

2020 Calendar

News from Your President
I hope that you are all well, staying safe and following the directives of our state and
local leaders. The current pandemic has greatly impacted everyone’s routine and the rou-
tine of our organization. Our board has held a virtual meeting and the following is a
summary of our plans as of early May. Thanks and stay safe! __ Bill Zemke

Museums

80 Chestnut – Our museum will reopen when determined by our museum director, Sylvia
Payne, to be appropriate considering directives and guidelines established by the County and
safe for our docents.  

Plymire-Schwarz House – As with the museum, the house will reopen when determined by the
steering committee to be appropriate considering directives and guidelines established by the
County and safe for our docents.  

Meetings
Society business will generally be conducted by email, phone call, or other remote methods
until it is safe for the Board to resume face-to-face meetings. The March general meeting was
cancelled and we are also canceling the June general meeting.  A decision about the September
general meeting will be made in August. Also, it is unclear under what conditions we might be
able to hold our Fall Fundraiser. A decision on this event will be made later.

Victorian Tea
It is unlikely that group gathering restrictions will be relaxed enough to allow our attendees and
volunteers to be comfortable with this event. Therefore, the Tea has been cancelled this year.
The Tea Committee is discussing possible ways to go ahead with a modified format for the tea
and boutique at a later date. Should they be successful in developing a viable plan, details will
be mailed to potential attendees on our tea mailing list. 

Annual Banquet
Although our banquet is still a ways off we typically start soliciting donations for the raffle in
June and we believe it would be inappropriate to proceed considering current conditions. As a
result the board has decided to cancel the annual banquet.    

Awards
The awards nomination process usually begins in March and concludes in July. The annual 
banquet, which we have decided to cancel, is the event at which we celebrate the recipients.
Therefore, the board has decided to wait until 2021 to make any awards.

Officers and Elections
A nominating committee is selected at the June General Meeting. Since this meeting will not
take place, I will be working with the Board to determine the best course of action.  

Newsletters
We will continue to work on a newsletter in September and December. 



Check out the Historical Society on Social Media!

/SSFHistSocMuseum
/historicalssf
/plymireschwarzhouse

plymirehouse.org@historicalssf
@plymireschwarzhouse
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Donations
Any donation is much appreciated. 
Memorial and In Honor of donations

will be listed in the newsletter. 
Donations can also be targeted to 
offset the printing of the newsletter.

Thank you!
Please make out and send checks to:

Historical Society of 
South San Francisco, 
80 Chestnut Avenue

So. San Francisco, CA 94080

MEMORIAL DONATION
Barbara J. Reid

Donor: Carol Goodrich

GENERAL DONATIONS
Marsha Kane
J. D. Rogers

In Memory
Edna deLarios

Elsie Pollastrini

Ioli Sari

NEW MEMBER
Robert Aitchison

Since the first Census in 1790, the need for useful
information about the United States' population and
economy has become increasingly important.
Every ten years the federal government is required
to count everyone living in the U.S. through a
nationwide Census. The 2020 Census marks the

first time that community members will be able to respond online. 

Making sure you and your family are counted is one of the most powerful things
you can do to support our community and shape your future. The Census count is
how everyone has equal representation in government and everyone gets their fair
share of resources. It is also used to make important community decisions, like
where to build homes, parks, schools, and roads and where to offer health, child-
care, and transportation services. If we don’t have an accurate count, we won’t
have a clear picture of our city and some residents won’t get the services they
need. Critical community programs could be affected, like public libraries, early
childhood education, school lunch programs, health services, and affordable hous-
ing. Emergency response teams would not meet our community needs.

It is vitally important that everyone IS counted. For every individual counted in
South San Francisco, the City will receive up to $1,000 per year in additional fed-
eral, state, or county funding that can help support vital programs, services and
infrastructure. Likewise, for every individual not counted in South San Francisco,
the City can lose up to $10,000 per person since the Census takes place only every
10 years. 

Complete your Census questionnaire using the Census ID number mailed to your
home or with your address: Submit online at https://my2020census.gov/ or by tele-
phone at (844) 330-2020. Contact numbers for telephone assistance in several lan-
guages are available at https://2020census.gov/en/contact-us.html 
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In order to combat the rapid spread of influenza here, the Board of Trustees on Thursday passed
a resolution making it compulsory for all persons to wear gauze masks. The resolution provides
for the discontinuance of the wearing of the masks only while in the act of partaking of food and
drink, and empowers the health authorities and police offices to enforce the new measure.
Following is the text of the resolution in full:
Whereas, An epidemic of influenza now exists in the City of South San Francisco and many

hundreds of the inhabitants thereof are afflicted with said disease and deaths are resulting fre-
quently therefrom; and
Whereas, The health authorities throughout the State of California deem it imperative that

gauze masks covering the mouth and nose should be worn by all persons in public places in order
to prevent the spread of influenza and to protect human life;
Resolved, By the Board of Trustees of the City of South San Francisco, that all persons appear-

ing or employed in every store, shop, bank, factory, liquor saloon, restaurant or public dining
room, public street or highway and in all other public places and in all places to which the public
are admitted, except while any such persons are in the act of partaking of food or drink, be and
they hereby are required and ordered to wear gauze masks covering the nose and mouth;
Resolved, further, that the Health Officer and all police officers be, and they hereby are ordered

to carry into effect the purposes of this resolution.
Compliance with the above may mean the saving of your life. Do not hesitate because you will

appear conspicuous. All persons should have several masks. If you can not get one readily, secure
some gauze and make one. When a mask is taken off at meal time or at night, it should be steril-
ized by boiling it in water for at least five minutes.

J.C. McGOVERN, Health Officer

Walk to work , if possible.
Avoid the person who
coughs or sneezes; wash
you hands before eating;
make full use of all available
sunshine. Do not use a com-
mon drinking cup or a com-
mon towel, they both
spread disease.  Should you
cough or sneeze, cover your
nose and mouth with a
handkerchief. Keep out of
crowded places of amuse-
ment. Keep away from
houses where there are
cases of influenza. If sick, no
matter how slightly, see a
physician. Sleep is neces-
sary for well being. Avoid
overexertion. Eat good,
clean food.
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11 Claimed by Spanish Flu continued

Excerpts from 
articles published in

The Enterprise 
in 1918

Eleven deaths have been
reported as the toll taken this
week by the epidemic of
Spanish influenza which has
spread with such rapidity
here that it is impossible for
the physicians to record the
actual number of cases.
Health Officer Dr. McGovern
states that not less then eight
hundred people have been
attacked since the disease
first made its appearance in
South San Francisco.
Every facility of the city

authorities, Red Cross
Society, hospitals and indi-
viduals has been called upon
to assist in combating the
plague. Fatalities here in
comparison with other cities
have been kept to a remark-
ably low percentage by the
co-ordination of the workers.
The hospital is crowded to

overflowing. Cots have been
placed in the corridors and
every other available space
which will accommodate the
sufferers.
A number of women of the

community have volun-
teered as assistants to the
physicians and nurses and
are working gratuitously day
and night to help lighten the

burdens of the hospital attaches.
Dr. F.S. Doiley believed last night that the epidemic had

reached its apex here, but new cases continue to be reported
with startling regularity.
Calls for another physician brought Dr. McLaughlin of San

Mateo, who arrived Thursday. The doctors are being relieved
of the strain of driving all day and far into the night by owners
of cars, who have volunteered their time and autos in the
work.
Milk being the principal diet of those affected with influen-

za, it became necessary for the Baden Stock Farm to put an
extra delivery wagon into service.
The South San Francisco Auxiliary of the Red Cross Society

has been working to the limit making gauze masks, which
have been placed on sale at the Red Cross booth in front of the
bank, and the demand for the “flu fences,” believed by physi-
cians to be 99 per cent proof against the disease, has been far
in excess of the supply.
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THE ENTERPRISE 
articles continued

According to Health
Officer Dr. J. C. McGovern,
the epidemic of Spanish
influenza has been practi-
cally stamped out in this
city, but one new case being
reported in the last two
days.
Coincident with this

information the health
authorities announced that
a resumption of church
services would be permit-
ted Sunday morning, the
theatre reopened Saturday
night and retail liquor
establishments placed on
the former basis of 9 o’clock
closing, instead of 6, com-
mencing Saturday.
Hospital Again Normal

The South San Francisco
Hospital has been practical-
ly restored to its condition
previous to the installation
of emergency beds and
cots, which were placed in
every available spot to take
care of those stricken with
the disease. The building
has been thoroughly fumi-
gated.
Because of the danger of

children carrying contagion
from convalescent patients
in the homes to the school
rooms, it has been consid-
ered advisable to keep the
schools closed for another
week. Unless there is a new
outbreak of the epidemic
they will be reopened
Monday, November 25.
According to State

Health officers, South San
Francisco had a greater
number of influenza cases
in proportion to population
than any other city in the
State, with the exception of
Riverside. The death rate
here was but 3 -1/2 per cent,
as compared to 7 per cent
mortality in San Francisco.

It is a physical impossibility for the
physicians here to respond at once to
the calls made upon them. Cases report-
ed must be treated in their turn, or rout-
ed methodically so that the physicians
can cover the greatest amount of territo-
ry in the shortest possible time.
In this extremity you can be your own

physician until the doctor calls. Here is
what to do, immediately when you feel
that you have contracted influenza:
Take a physic and go to bed and stay

there.
Drink plenty of water.
Remain in bed for four days after

your temperature has returned to nor-
mal.
If you do those things you will avoid

pneumonia.
Additional advice from Dr. Hassler is

that vaccination does not necessarily
render the subject immune from re-
infection from acute cases. “Take no
chances - wear your mask” says the
Health Officer.

Join the South San Francisco Historical Society
Help Preserve Our Storied History

If you are interested in becoming a new member or to renew your membership please 
fill out this form and mail with check made out to:

Historical Society of South San Francisco, 
80 Chestnut Avenue, So. San Francisco, CA 94080

Name/Names/Corporation______________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Phone #____________________________________________________________________

Email_______________________________________________________________________

o Student  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$5.00 o Individual  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$15.00

o Family  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$20.00 o Supporter  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$25.00

o Corporate  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$100.00 o Life Member  . . . . . . . . . . . . .$500.00

#
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Historical Society of South San Francisco Contact & Location Information

Historical Society of South
San Francisco, Inc.

80 Chestnut Avenue
South San Francisco, CA 94080

Historical Society Museum
80 Chestnut Avenue
650-829-3825
Tues & Thurs (2-4:00 p.m.) and
2nd & 4th Saturdays (1-3:00 p.m.)
Please call if you are interested
in volunteering at the museum.
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South San Francisco Historical Society

80 Chestnut Avenue
South San Francisco, CA 94080
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